Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

285 Roezl to Sander




Prague, December 13th, 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

The crates containing orchids, which were addressed to me, have been handed to me by the customs office. I immediately sent them to Baron Hruby, they all arrived well as he told me yesterday, and I received the authorisation from the ministry of agriculture on the 3rd day without the need for a certificate. But one cannot rely on this, at the customs office things are random.

Baron Hruby told me that you had written to him that you would send him a second consignment of orchids, but he had no idea when these orchids would arrive.

The weather up to now has been quite warm, 5 – 7 degrees C.

Have you written to Edward ? I have not done it because I am waiting for a reply from you.

Can you find out where Low has got his Phalaenopsis stuartiana ?…

The Mormodes aromatica aurantiaca [?] has flowered at Baron Hruby’s. It is the one which I bought in Liege at your auction. Reichenbach has given the name, I believe it was from Pehaczek from Chilpancingo, Mexico.

Josef Süssemilch

Master Taylor

Rumburg (Bohemia)

That is Pehaczek’s address.

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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